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F.12. 1/24/2023

Subject:
Letter of support to Representative Tyler Sirois for designating a portion of State Road 518 in Brevard County
as the “Deputy Sheriff Barbara Ann Pill Memorial Highway.”

Fiscal Impact:
None

Dept/Office:

District 5 Commission Office

Requested Action:
It is requested that the BOCC approve and authorize the Chair to sign the attached letter addressed to
Representative Tyler Sirois.

Summary Explanation and Background:

Deputy Sheriff Barbara Pill was killed in the line of duty during a traffic stop made in connection with stolen
property on March 6, 2012. Barbara Pill had served the residents of Brevard County for 15 years as a Brevard
County Sheriff’s Deputy (30 years in law enforcement). This road designation would be a fitting tribute to her
memory.

Clerk to the Board Instructions:
Include copy of signed letter in minutes for January 24, 2023 meeting
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Kimberly Powell, Clerk to the Board, 400 South Street » PO, 8ox 999, Titusville, Florida 327810399 Telephone: (321} 637-2001
Fax: (321) 264-6972
Kimberly. Powell @ brevardclerk.us

January 25, 2023

MEMORANDUM
TO: Commissioner Rita Pritchett, District 1, Chair

RE:  Item F.12., Letter of Support to Representative Tyler Sirois for Designating a Portion of
State Road 518 in Brevard County as the “Deputy Sheriff Barbara Ann Pill Memorial
Highway”

The Board of County Commissioners, in regular session on January 24, 2023, approved and
authorized you to sign a Letter of Support to Representative Tyler Sirois for designating a portion
of State Road 518 in Brevard County as the “Deputy Sheriff Barbara Ann Pill Memorial Highway.”
Enclosed is a copy of the Letter.

Your continued cooperation is always appreciated.

Sincerely,

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
RACH LM SADOFF CLE
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Klmberly Powell, Clerk to the Board
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Encl. (1) -

cC: Each Commissioner
County Manager
Public Works
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Rita Pritchett Tom Goodson John Tobia

Chair, District 1 Commissioner, District 2 Commissioner, District 3
Rob Feltner Kristine Zonka
Commissioner, District 4 Vice-Chair, District 5

January 24, 2023

Honorable Tyler I. Sirois
Florida House of Representatives
260 North Tropical Trail, Suite 206
Merritt Island, FL 32953

Dear Representative Sirois and Members of the House Committee on Transportation
Infrastructure,

On behalf of the Brevard County Board of County Commissioners, please accept this letter
as our support of an amendment to House Bill 21 designating a portion of State Road 518 in
Brevard County as the “Deputy Sheriff Barbara Ann Pill Memorial Highway.”

Barbara Pill served the citizens of Brevard County for 15 years as a Brevard County Sheriff's
Deputy. She served in the law enforcement profession for 30 years.

On Tuesday, March 6, 2012, Deputy Pill was killed in the line of duty during a traffic stop
made in connection with stolen property. She is survived by her husband and two sons who
also serve in law enforcement. Following 10 years since the death of Deputy Pill, the
designation of this road is a fitting tribute to her memory.

Sincerely,

LAl e

Rita Pritchett, Chair
Brevard County Commissioner
District 1

352



